CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 19th February, 2018.

Present:  Cllrs:  Brynley Morris (Chairman), Jill Morgan, Tim Mason, David Raymond, Gerald Thomas,
                         Alan Price, Vanessa Walker
Apologies:  C Cllr. Neil Prior
1. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 15th January, 2018, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.

2. Matters Arising  
· Standing Orders – ongoing.
· Public toilets – Agreement with the Mathry Hall Committee.  Cllr. Jill Morgan reported that the draft agreement had been approved at the recent Hall Committee meeting.  For signature and file.

· Mud at the crossroads on the Abercastle Road previously brought to the Council’s attention – Cllr. Alan Price will take photos.
3. FINANCE 
           Payments requested:  One Voice Wales subscription - £44.50 
           Payments received:  PALC - £47.62.         

  Proposed by Cllr. A Price, seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan

  Account information: balance of current a/c as @ 31st January, 2018 - £2201.85

        
                    balance of reserve a/c as @ 31st January, 2018 - £3002.00                                   
4. PLANNING
PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL
Planning Permission Granted
17/0821/PA:  Mabws Bridge Caravan Park – variation of condition 2 of planning permission D2/83/204.

5. CORRESPONDENCE  
      a)  Haggard Field, Mathry - emails received from Glenys Donald and Huw and Kath Williams 

           expressing their concerns about the spoil tips that have been created outside the boundary of 
           the development.  The Clerk was asked to refer to C Cllr. Neil Prior.
b)  WG – Bee Friendly Scheme and accreditation – the Clerk was asked to find out about   

     accreditation
c)  WG – consultation on proposals to tackle crime and poor performance in the waste sector and 

     introduce a fixed penalty for the waste duty of care.  Consultation end date 26th March, 23018.    

    Deferred to next meeting.
d)  One Voice Wales – discounted membership letter.  Cost for Mathry Community Council for 
     2018/19 will be £44.50.   The Clerk was asked to send in membership form.
e)  Paul Sartori – funding request. Deferred to next meeting.
f)  Tenovus – funding request.  Deferred to next meeting.
      g)  WG Review of Community and Town Councils –   C Cllr. Neil Prior has set up a meeting for 5 
           Community Councils to meet with County Councillors during the  week commencing 26th March 
           – Cllrs: Alan Price and Jill Morgan will attend.







      h)  PCC -  Local Development Plan review/roll forward received.
      i)   Keep Wales Tidy – information from C Cllr Neil Prior on cleanup on Saturday the 3rd March 
           received.
6. PUBLIC TOILET 
The proposed opening is  Tuesday 1st May.  The facility will require a daily cleaner to manage it.  The Clerk will prepare an advert for discussion.  The lease requires a notice of opening hours and confirmation that Mathry Community Hall is running the facility.   The Clerk will prepare the notice.

7. COMMUNITY HALL
Cllr. Tim Mason has fixed downstairs emergency exit in the hall.

8. FRENCH TWINNING
Cllr. Jill Morgan still intends to go on the trip in August to represent the Community Council.   The Clerk was asked to invite Anthony Harris again to the next meeting or if he can’t come a representative from the Twinning Committee to discuss the 30th Anniversary.  Councillors were asked to think about a suitable present for Cllr. Morgan to take.
9. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
It had been confirmed that the majority of the second home council tax monies will be available for projects in the ward it is collected in.

The on-line Council Tax survey had generated 1500 responses.  20% of respondents were in favour of the 12.5% increase.

10.   POTHOLES IN MATHRY AND CASTLEMORRIS
        The Clerk was asked to report potholes opposite the corn dryers on the road out of Castlemorris 

        along to Llwyn Gorras.  There are also potholes in the road from Cross House on the Abercastle 

        road down towards Glandwr.   Cllr. Alan Price offered to show a representative from Pembs 

        County Council where they are.
11.    MATHRY HILL ONE WAY SYSTEM 

         The Farmers Arms public house is complaining about cars going the wrong way down the one 
         way system in Mathry.   Cllr. Alan Price will invite Desri Davidson from the pub to the next  

         meeting.   In the meantime the Clerk was asked to let C Cllr. Neil Prior know and request that 

         someone from Pembs County Council attends a future meeting to discuss this situation.   There  

         had been a recent incident outside the pub which may have been captured on CCTV by the 
        Tearooms –  Cllr. Alan Price will see if he can get hold of any relevant footage.
         Some foliage is obscuring the right hand turn out of the one way system.  Cllr. Gerald Thomas 
         will look into it.

12.   TREES AT RHOSLANOG
         Cllr. Gerald Thomas will remind Gary Thomas about the dangerous trees.

13.   PRISKILLY GOLF COURSE BEND
There was a minor accident recently when a car missed the bend on the road to Letterston and hit another car coming up the hill from Letterston.   Councillors are concerned that the signage there is not adequate and the Clerk was asked to report this to C Cllr. Neil Prior.
Signed …………………………………………………….

Date  …………………………………………..
